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Prague, 17th August 1883
My dear Mr. Sander,

I have received your letter as well as that for Baron Hruby. You may have read that he wants Masdevallia inflata and M. houtteana as replacements. Also Oncidium bicolor and some other plants that you received as new; his Vanda lowii already has 13 inflorescences.
I have not received any money from Rothschild, but the plants arrived in good condition. Joly was in Karlsbad until now and the Director in Baden. As Joly will not be going to Vienna until the beginning of next month, I shall have to wait until then.

Kienert and Ortgies are with Pfau - Roebelen can get very unpleasant. People cost a lot of money. Therefore I think you should send them to new places. I favour Africa and there is said to be a very beautiful Cypripedium in New Guinea. I think you should send Rieman. He wrote to me yesterday that his health leaves a lot to be desired, but that he was much better. He wants to get Masdevallia rosea, which he expects like a pregnant woman. He asks if he cannot prise it out of you, he also asks if the Cyp. fairrieanum have arrived ?
Aren’t you going to hold an auction in Ghent ? many people have asked me about that. Also there are 200 gardeners from Hamburg who asked if you will hold your auction there. There are among them more lovers of orchids than you will find in Berlin. The article in the Erfurt edition of the Deutsche Gartenzeitung will make a good impression.
I am curious as to how the Laelia elegans sold. You only put half of them into the auction. Shuttleworth is becoming a strong competitor with his Colombian Cattleyas, and so is Low. It is clear that these things can make good profits.

We must look for new locations otherwise the business dries up. 

The Laelia schroederiana was good ?

Kind regards also to your wife from your friend,
B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
Page 1 of 1
29/10/2003 14:02

